Conservation Commission

June 12, 2014

MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Brian Mokler, Dot Banks, Steve Ober, Mary Ahlgren, and Katy Wells; Alternate

 Open   At 7:02, the members present recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order. A brief discussion about Katy’s resignation resulted in Katy stating that she is temporarily rescinding her resignation at this time.
Minutes   Mary Ahlgren made a motion to approve the minutes of May 1, 2014 2nd by Chair Crosby, all were in favor.

Old Business
Lots for sale
Chair Crosby addressed the contract that Jon Martin submitted prior to the May meeting and that this has not been signed yet.  Chair Crosby signed the contract for Jon Martin, for a planning agreement on the New Boston Road Lot (TML 25/18), not to exceed $2125. Katy will mail Jon Martin his copy.
Earth Day
 No update/Katy stated that clean up in the fall is much better because it’s drier. Date TBD 
Field and Forest Trails update


John Earley reported the map is finally in the kiosk.  John requests $6 for another box for the kiosk and money to re-produce more maps for hikers.  Mary Ahlgren made a motion to authorize John to spend up to $200 from the non-lapsing forest maintenance fund, to produce maps for the kiosks for our trails, 2nd by Steve Ober all were in favor.  John also announced that he will have a booth/table at the Town wide event “Celebrate Sanbornton” 10/4/14, this will be an informational table.  Commission members have volunteered to acquire the following information to have at the table: John Early; Trail rights info (checking with Hal Graham), Steve Ober; BCCC with talk to Lisa Morin, Brad Crosby; will contact Farm and Ranch, Brian Mokler; will get info on Invasive species and conservation easements (Society for the protection of forests), Karen Bourdeau; Fish and Game info, Dot Banks; UNH Cooperative Ext info. Members will make these contacts and request brochures to hand out for landowners at the event in October.
 Hopkinson Hill Land 
No update

Mail and Correspondence 


Reviewed and filed.
Other


Chair Crosby discussed and set a date for easement monitoring for the Meader and Swain easements. On 6/25/14 @9am members will meet in Brian’s driveway to start at the Meader property then go to the Swain property.  Katy will print off forms for monitoring reporting.

Chair Crosby reported that he spoke to the Swain’s regarding the shoreline on Hunkins Pond and the possibility of an easement.  All members agreed this was of interest and importance for the work of the commission and betterment of the town and in line with the master plan.  Chair Crosby has grant info that he and Katy will review and get back to the members with this info as a possible funding source for this project. Chair will also talk further with the Swain’s.

There is an alternate opening that was discussed.  


Chair Crosby reported that a Mr. Bingham had 110 acres of land that he was interested in an easement.  Karen gave the info to Chair Crosby and it was incorrect.  Chair will follow up with Karen.  


Katy reviewed the information recently located from the boxes that were obtained at the town park storage.  Katy stated that there is a great deal of historical information that should be archived somewhere and that a lot of our documents even though by statue they don’t need to be kept, should be kept somewhere and somewhere with Conservation files, not just shredded.  Katy filed some folders with TML info in the file draws and labeled what has been done so far in folders by decade for future reference.  Katy will keep the commission updated as to what is needed to preserve the rest of these files.  
Karen Ober was present tonight and she queried the Commission regarding the Watershed project/area. Mr. Foudrait attended last week BOS meeting and wanted to hand this information off to someone for future follow through.  Karen questioned the Commission as to the possibility of advising the BOS of this information.  Karen also discussed the possibility of Don Foudriat’s work being captured in a committee of sort and have the Planning Board and Conservation Commission involved.  Chair Crosby suggested that the BOS ask Mr. Foudriat who on the waterfront would share his passion for this project and then possibly appointing that person as our alternate to keep us in the loop. Karen agreed that Chair Crosby made a good point and will bring that back to the BOS and keep us informed.

Adjourn    At 9:10 pm, Mary Ahlgren made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.

 Respectfully submitted,        

 Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

